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Kids, coaches, parents, and bus drivers are spread all over the place seems like every week 
now!  We have a 17 kids in tennis, 15 in golf, and 60 or so in track.  For the first time since I 
have been involved in Sunray we have a girls golf team.  I see excitement overflowing from the 
girls representing our school.  Our boys have two teams, and I can’t recall that ever being the 
case here as well.  Nicole Spurlock is coaching them, which she approached me last spring and 
asked for the opportunity to coach the golf team.  She is doing a tremendous job of coaching all 
the kids.  It’s difficult to get to all the kids spread out over several hundred acres, but she is a 
busy-bee at the tournaments trying to get to all the kids playing.  Also, a first that I know of, 
since I have been in Sunray is we had a tournament medalist in tennis.  Ryan Apodaca won the 
second place individual medal at the Canadian invitational.  Ms. Blankenship is working long 
hours to help all our tennis kids.  She has a passion for tennis, and it shows when she is talking 
about her program and kids.  At press time, Bobcat Relays is tomorrow.  I always get a little 
choked up when I tell people about our track meet.  We have the best meet in the state!  I really 
think that I could sit at home and the meet would take care of itself, because the community 
takes such pride in running a top notch track meet.  I never have to search for helpers.  I have 
several people always wanting to work.  It takes about 50+ volunteers to make our track meet 
run seamlessly.  

Thank you for everything,

 
Coach Hab


